COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

January 22, 2004

Council Chambers

Germantown Municipal Center

NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS REPRESENTED:  Allenby Westfair, Apple Valley, Arthur-Riggs, Dogwood Creek South, Duntreath, English Meadows, Gardens of Oakleigh, Germantown Park, Kimbrough Green, Poplar Estates, Riverchase, Shady Creek, The Oaks, The Village of Wicklow, Waverly Crossing, Williams Glen, Wilsford, Winchester/Forest Hill Estates.

CALL TO ORDER:   Luci Cromer called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS: Luci Cromer welcomed those who were in attendance for the first time and asked them to introduce themselves.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

GUEST SPEAKERS:

Billy Brown, Ron Schaming, Cynthia Davis, Greg Marcom, and Luci Cromer presented information about the Neighborhood Preservation Commission (NPC) and the projects that it is undertaking. The NPC was established to promote and preserve the integrity of residential neighborhoods in Germantown and promote a sense of community by (a) encouraging the development and strengthening of neighborhood associations, (b) involving citizens in community safety initiatives, (c) educating homeowners on property reinvestment, and (d) improving compliance with city residential ordinances. As neighborhoods age, the goal is to ensure that they do not deteriorate. Members of the NPC toured the city and took pictures of homes that are in need of repair. Currently the Code Enforcement Office has no ordinance to do anything about violations, but the NPC has developed a maintenance ordinance for approval by the City of Germantown.

Animal control was also discussed. Currently there is a not a stated limit to the number of pets a homeowner may have, but the NPC has proposed adding a section to the ordinance that limits the number of pets to no more than 3 domestic animals. 

The NPC has developed several ideas that it will be publicizing. There will be a Maintenance Tip of the Month in the monthly water bill. There will also be a maintenance checklist in the Living in Germantown book. The Commission also would like to publicize a “Yard of the Month” in the Germantown newspaper.

Rental property has been of concern to residents, and the NPC is developing plans to require that all rental properties be registered with the City and that, in the case of an absentee landlord, an agent of the property be identified that reside in Shelby County. Ultimately, the homeowner bears the responsibility for maintenance of the property, even though it may be rented.

Greg Marcum addressed the issue of yard signs. At a previous meeting, Shady Creek indicated that Germantown Code Enforcement took signs, announcing the annual association meeting and the election of officers, from association property. CONA was asked to address this issue with the City and request that it be more lenient with regard to signs announcing association meetings. The NPC is working with the City on this issue; however, it was stressed that signs cannot be placed in common areas, but must be placed in a yard in accordance with Germantown regulations.

Fire Chief Dennis Wolf distributed information about the Community Emergency Response Team training that will be offered in Germantown. The training will take 20 hours to complete and will cover topics such as Disaster Preparedness, Fire Safety, Triage and Treating Life Threatening injuries, Team Organization, and Terrorism. It will take 15 people to make a class, and associations are encouraged to have participation in the training. To sign up for a training session or for more information, contact Chief Wolf.

OLD BUSINESS:

Mayor’s Report – Patrick Lawton gave the Mayor’s Report.  The Mayor’s Policy Agenda for 2004 Targets for Action are as follows:

Top Priority

· Vision, 2020 – A steering committee has been selected and task forces will be appointed. 

· WKNO Direction - Negotiations are still underway with WKNO about its potential relocation to Germantown north of the GPAC. If approved, Germantown will develop the site and provide a grant.

· Wolf River Boulevard Extension – this is currently designated a natural area and it requires legislative action to change this distinction.

· S.E. New High School (in collaboration with Collierville)

· Library Direction - Shelby County wants to cut funding by $1 million a year and will no longer assume responsibility for the libraries outside of Memphis. While Germantown owns the library building, 90% of the contents belong to Shelby County. If Shelby County backs out, Germantown will be impacted.

High Priority

· Greenway Development – is being built link by link

· Property Maintenance Ordinance – the board recognizes the importance of this ordinance

· Nature Center – to be located on the Greenway

· Emergency Disaster Budget – a specific budget is needed

· Median Plan

Luci Cromer said that there have been no new developments on the widening of Poplar Avenue.

Police Department Report – Captain Jim Bruce and Detective William Stemmler distributed the monthly crime/activity report for December and provided an overview of the report. 

NEW BUSINESS:

Next Meeting – The next meeting will be March 25, 2004, at 7 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Germantown Municipal Center.
ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.
